
I am fully in support of bill HB 2345. For so long we in rural communities have
felt somewhat abandoned because of desperately needed new facilities, recreation,
repairs to buildings, etc, and do not have the financial means and manpower to
obtain them. Passing this bill would mean that we could have dedicated staff to
be able to get the ball rolling and for our citizens to see real change in our rural
communities. Families are moving away from our safe, community-driven areas
because there simply isn’t enough to keep children and their parents busy and
fulfilled. This piece of legislation would allow us to work for them to keep them
here. Thank you for your time and I appreciate being able to speak on this very
important bill that could help so many.

Respectfully, Ashley Sullivan, Mayor of Enterprise
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